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Potholes 

 

We have recently seen some repairs carried out, most noticeably along the A359. 

However we still have some potholes likely to cause damage to vehicles and I have reported 

the following over the past few days :- 

 

High Street North Cadbury (Opposite October Cottage and outside the village hall) 

 

Dodinall House Road Woolston - collapse of the edge of the highway (Near Hill Ash 

development) 

 

Frog Lane Galhampton - a dangerous collapse of the edge of the highway (on the right 

approaching Marylands) 

 

Hearn Lane - on the first bends after leaving the A359. 

 

Ferngrove Lane Woolston ( near Ferngrove Farm) 

 

Some of these have been reported before but I feel it is important to keep the Highways 

department advised despite the fact that these country lanes are considered low priority. 

 

Bridge Damage 

 

I reported damage to the parapet of the bridge adjacent to Hewletts Mill some 18 months 

ago and only last week received a message from the service manager (structures) advising 

me that they are fully aware of the situation but with 2500 structures to maintain within the 

county this particular site is considered low priority but will be repaired in due course. 

 

 

 

John Rundle 


